

Minute no 2017/3

**WEAVERTHORPE VILLAGE HALL**

**MEETING HELD ON**

**Thursday 20th Apr 2017**

**PRESENT:** Anthony Milner, Chairman: Trevor Thomson, Vice Chair: Malcolm Carter, Treasurer  
 Norma Harrison, Secretary: Helen Milner: Pete Wilson

**APOLOGIES** Jill Wilson, Sandra Greenwood

**ACTION BY**

The Minutes of the meeting held on 16th March 2017 were agreed and signed

Treasurer's report    Deposit Account £1,000.45p  
    Current Account    £592.15p  
    Cash in Hand            £19.50p

Pete Wilson confirmed that the Pilates group would start paying for the hire of the hall after Easter

A letter to be sent to the hirers of the hall regarding rent increase, new code number and the need to switch off all utilities and leave the hall tidy. This to be done before 1st May 2017

**SG/PW**

Ownership of the Village Hall.

AM reported that he had contacted, Elizabeth Sleightholme, Anne Downes and the Land Registry. Also contacted were Peter Massheder, and Richard Hebblethwaite  
 None have any knowledge of the ownership of the Hall

It was agreed that the following should now be contacted:- North Yorkshire County Hall, East Riding County Council, The Treasure House, Beverley, and the Sledmere Estate

**TT**

Magic and Music night on 13th May was discussed.

|                                  |           |
|----------------------------------|-----------|
| Chicken Dish                     | <b>HM</b> |
| Chilli Marilyn Clegg             |           |
| Vegetarian                       | <b>JW</b> |
| Jacket Potatoes and butter       | <b>NH</b> |
| Rhubarb and Custard              | <b>HM</b> |
| Blackforest Gateau Marilyn Clegg |           |

Magic Show to start at 7pm. Followed by supper and the Two Blue group

All committee members to be on duty. It was agreed that Chris Cassells should be given a £25 Boots voucher in lieu of his expenses. Trevor to get voucher.

**TT**

Raffle

**HM**

It is hoped to have the electric hot cupboard on site before the night

**AM**

TT reported that the grant application for the Brunch Club was ready to be submitted and that we hoped to start the brunches in September. Trevor/Norma to complete form.

**TT/NH**

It was agreed that a price should be obtained to plumb in the dish washer and to move the set of drawers into the café under the hatch.

**TT**

It was suggested that shelving should be fitted in the café for the books etc. MC said he had some that might do

**MC**

The replacement of the chairs was discussed. TT agreed to look at the Foxholes chairs and see

**TT**

if we could get something similar

TT reported that the Film Club had submitted their grant application and if granted the films would be shown at Weaverthorpe Village Hall once a month on a Friday night. We would either get a hire fee or take the proceeds of any ice creams, drinks etc

The next meeting to be held on Thursday 18th May 2017 at The Old Post Office at 7pm

signed \_\_\_\_\_  
Chairman

Date \_\_\_\_\_